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February 28, 2013 
 
To:  House Committee on Consumer Protection and Government Efficiency 
        Representative Paul Holvey, Chair 
        Members of the Committee 
        (Samantha.white@state.or.us)  
 
Re:  HB 2620 – Reorganization of state agencies - CONCERNS 
 
The League of Women Voters is a nonpartisan, grassroots political organization that 
encourages informed and active participation in government.  Reorganization of state 
agencies may be a laudable goal that provides for more efficient and effective 
government.  However, any such reorganization should be an open and public process so 
that the benefits and problems can be considered and weighed before action is taken.   
 
Lines 4 and 5 refers to “regional and community based governance”, but it is unclear 
what “governance” units are being considered.  The use of the word “governance” 
throughout the bill is not defined and should be done for clarity of purpose.  
 
Lines 15 and 16:  “Identify reforms that will advance the goals of reducing costs, 
duplication and the fragmentation of functions” is an especially appealing goal that we 
support so long as these reforms do not lessen the implementation of policies in our state 
laws and rules. A focus on purpose and outcomes should be a measurement in 
determining the worth of any reorganization effort.  We addressed some of these issues in 
a letter related to water agency consolidation in 2009 (attached).    
 
Of greatest concern to the League is the missing direction to assure great public 
participation in Section 2 where the Governor is directed to “develop a reorganization 
plan…..”  Any project of such magnitude must require broad public outreach, education 
and participation.  Should you choose to move this bill forward, we ask that a clear public 
participation plan be included. 
 
Thank you for considering our request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robin Wisdom    Peggy Lynch 
President     Natural Resource Coordinator 
 
Attached:  April 23, 2009 letter to Ways and Means  
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June 18, 2013 

 

To:  Ways and Means Subcommittee on Transportation and Economic Development 

        Senator Betsy Johnson and Representative Bob Jenson, Co-Chairs 

        Members of the Committee  

        Email:  WaysandMeans.TransportationEcDevSub@state.or.us 

 

Re:  HB 2620A –Reorganization of economic and community development programs with    

public input - SUPPORT 

 

The League of Women Voters is a nonpartisan, grassroots political organization that 

encourages informed and active participation in government. 
 

 "The League of Women Voters believes democratic government depends upon the 
informed and active participation of its citizens and requires that governmental bodies 
protect the citizen’s right to know by giving adequate notice of proposed actions, 
holding open meetings, and making public records accessible." 
 
“Citizen participation, education, communication and ongoing reevaluation are 
essential elements in the comprehensive planning process.”    
 

HB 2620A now contains the principles listed above.  The legislation assumes that 

communities have had or will have local discussions about their priorities.  The Governor 

pledges to provide an opportunity for public review and engagement as a “plan to align state 

economic and community development programs with regional and community development 

programs.”  

 

We appreciate the work done by Representative Clem and the Governor’s Regional Solutions 

Director, Greg Wolf, to recognize the importance of citizen engagement.  With participation 

comes “ownership” of whatever plan is adopted.  Although this bill assumes efficiency and 

monetary savings, we know that there will be important local needs for which taxpayers will 

be asked to pay.  A buy-in is critical; advocacy is even better. 

 

We support HB 2620A and ask that you move the bill to Full Ways and Means to assure 

funding for the public engagement promised in the bill. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

                                                                                        

 

Robin Wisdom                                 Peggy Lynch 

President                                                                Natural Resources Coordinator 

 

Cc:  Greg Wolf, Governor’s Regional Solutions Director 

        Representative Brian Clem, Chief Sponsor of HB 2620 
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A-Engrossed HB 2620 

Aligning State and Regional  
Community and Economic Development Programs 

 
Mike McArthur 

Executive Director, Association of Oregon Counties 
 

June 18, 2013 
 

The Association of Oregon Counties urges your support for A-Engrossed HB 
2620 which emphasizes the importance of aligning state and regional 
economic and community development programs with the goal of resolving 
difficult regional issues.  This bill requires state agencies to be engaged 
through collaboration and in an integrated fashion with local governments, 
businesses, and nonprofit corporations at the regional and community levels. 
 
Regional governance is not a new concept.   I have attached an Executive 
Order from Governor Tom McCall ordering the formation of districts to 
encourage efficiencies and more effective service delivery.  
 
AOC strongly supports the Regional Solutions Teams and their approach to 
resolving difficult conflicts and issues.  This approach has been proven and is 
effective because it brings together the key parties necessary to address 
problems.   Regional Solutions recognizes there are unique needs in each 
region of the state.  By convening the key parties and jointly focusing 
priorities, problems can be solved and funding opportunities can be 
leveraged to address issues essential for long-term growth and vitality of our 
communities.   
 
The bill requires the Governor to develop a plan, consistent with state 
program objectives and delivery of services, to complement the efforts of 
Regional Solutions Teams.  We believe the results from these governance 
changes will yield significant benefits for communities and address issues 
that span jurisdictions and program areas.   
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